The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County 
Board of Library Trustees Meeting
Minutes from August 21, 2017
Friendsville Branch~5:00 P.M.

Board members present were Carol Newman, Cosette Harman, Rosie Cupler, Tina Buckel and Wanda Guard. Dr. Karl Schwalm attended by phone.  Staff members present were Thomas Vose, Ann Leighton, Michele Liston and Georgie Dawson. 
Carol called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.  
The Board closed the meeting to hold Executive Session in the Friendsville Town Hall to discuss personnel matters.
Carol reopened the Public Session at 5:40 p.m.  

Minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed by the group.  Wanda made a motion to accept the minutes.  Rosie seconded the motion. 

The Financial Statement was reviewed by the group.  Tina made a motion to accept the statements. Cosette seconded the motion. The motion carried with Karl abstaining because he could not see the statement.
The Director’s Report was reviewed by the group.  Wanda suggested that the Board thank the most dedicated volunteers with a personal note of thanks.
Items of Old Business were discussed.

· Thomas updated the group on the situation with Robert Johnson.  Members of the staff have found new examples of damage to books since his privileges were reinstated.  Thomas said that he had sent a letter to Mr. Johnson banning him from the library for five years.  Thomas asked the Board to uphold the ban.  Wanda made a motion to ban Robert Johnson from the Library for five years.  Cosette seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
· The group discussed names of individuals who might be asked to take the trustee position recently vacated by Wendy Sharpless.  They decided to ask Fred Fox if he would be interested in serving on the Board.

· Proposed Policy #204-Student Library Cards –Thomas handed out a draft of a policy to give a library card to every student in the Garrett County Public Schools.  Michele expressed concerns about staff members being overwhelmed by the process of looking up card numbers for an entire class of students visiting her library.  Wanda made a motion to pass the policy with Thomas working out the details.  Rosie seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
Items of New Business were discussed.

· Proposed Policy #109: Sales – Thomas handed out a proposed policy regarding sales in the Library which would clarify the existing policy.  Rosie made a motion to approve the policy.  Cosette seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
· Library van options – Thomas explained that the Library’s oldest van, a 2006 Toyota Sienna, needs major repairs. Both the transmission and radiator need to be replaced, which could cost as much or more than the van is worth.  Cosette made a motion to dispose of the van.  Wanda seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
· MD sales tax exemption for Friends – Thomas asked that this item be tabled.  Cosette then explained that the only item that she purchases for the Friends of the Library is $24 worth of envelopes.  Therefore, she doesn’t think that it is worth applying for a sales tax exemption for the Friends of the Library and she stated that the Board does not need to consider this matter going forward.
· Kitzmiller hours – Thomas explained that Diane Kisner had asked to open the Kitzmiller Branch early for a special event for the eclipse today, August 21, 2017.  Because the Board did not have a quorum at the July meeting, he had given Diane permission to open early but he was asking the Board to approve the change in hours.  Also, Diane would like to have the Kitzmiller Branch open on Saturday, September 16 from 9:00 – 4:00 pm due to a Craft and Vendor Show sponsored by the Kitzmiller After-School Program.  Cosette made a motion to approve both changes in hours.  Rosie seconded the motion.  The motion carried.

· Proposed Policy #101: Rules of Conduct – Thomas handed out a copy of the proposed new policy.  The Board members decided to change the fourth item to remove the words “Dressing inappropriately” and simply say that “Shirt and shoes are required in the library.”  Tina made a motion to approve the policy with the change in wording.  Cosette seconded the motion.  The motion carried.

· Proposed Policy #110: Behavior Management – Thomas distributed the proposed policy to the group.  He explained that it delineated the process that staff members would use in the event of a problem.  Rosie made a motion to approve the new policy.  Cosette seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
Other business was discussed including:


· Estate of Helen Biggs – The Library received a check for $10,029.86.  The letter that was sent with the check stated an incorrect amount, so Georgie and Ann had to communicate with the lawyer handling the estate during the last month to find out if the check amount was correct or the letter.  The lawyer has now sent a letter with the correct amount and the check has been deposited.  Carol thanked Georgie and Ann for their work in sorting out the problem.

· Thomas informed the Board that there will be a conference on October 14 for library volunteers, including trustees.  He passed a copy of the flyer around the table.
· Tina Buckel asked if the training on the Open Meetings Act that Thomas had discussed in the past is an on-line training.  Thomas said that it is, so Tina said that she would volunteer to take the training.  Thomas will send Tina a link to the training.

· Georgie talked to Thomas briefly before handing out a revised operating budget to the Trustees for their approval.  She explained that she and Thomas had discussed moving funds from accounts which will be under-spent compared to last year and transferring the (anticipated) excess funds into the line item for salaries. Georgie also informed the group that the initial salaries budget (which included increases) remained unchanged from the amount approved by the Trustees and submitted to the Commissioners. Rosie made a motion to approve the amended budget as proposed.  Cosette seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
· The Trustees discussed Thomas’ evaluation. They decided to conduct the review in November. They will also be discussing future goals with him.
The meeting adjourned at 7:15 PM.  Rosie made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Cosette seconded the motion.  The next Trustee meeting will be on September 18, 2017 at 5:00PM at the Kitzmiller Branch.
